
The Official Board held a short meeting Sunday, February 27th, immediately 
after the Morning Service. 

Present were: Bros. Cook, Davis, Gerhart, Henders, Luff, Sakash, Sampson, Spuler, 
Weinacht, Wiktorchik; Sisters Huff, Manor, Sampson, Wallen, Zehner and Muir (16). 

Brother Al Luff took charge of the meeting in the absence of the Pastor. 

At the wish of the Official Board, Brother Sakash approached Brother Roger 
Casey who has been filling in for Brother Bartlett while he is away on vacation, 
with the view in mind of requesting Bro. Casey to take all the services needed. 
Brother Casey's position is that he will return to England on the 5th of April 
and needs to have services right up until he leaves to secure the needed fare to 
England for his family and him ... he said he would cancel already scheduled 
meetings with other churches if he could raise $150 a week from now until the 
time he leaves. It was regularly moved by Brother Sakash, seconded by Brother 
Gerhart, that we ask Bro. Casey to be Pulpit Supply until April 3rd, giving him 
$150 per week to take all services (including the radio);even when jlrother Bart-
lett returns, Bro. Casey will continue to fill the pulpitAlg rOthei Bartlett 
will need all possible time for recuperation. The motion was put to vote and 
carried. It was the suggestion of the Trustee Board that prhaps at a later 
meeting we can give Brother Casey further consideration through the Missionary 

Funds. Brother Davis mentioned that the General Fund giving is depleted. 

Drafts of two letters to go to the District Officials and Presbyters were then 
presented. The draft of the letter by Bro. Sakash was decided upon ... signa-
tures of the Board were taken on a separate sheet which will be appended to the 

letter. The letter itself will be prepared by Bro. Luff's secretary. 

A letter of resignation from the Official Board and Missionary Committee from 

Brother Alfred Kutzner was read by the Church Clerk. The Kutzners are already 

fellowshipping and serving in an A/G Assembly in Chalfont. The resignation was 

received with regret - by motion of Bro. Cook, seconded by Bro. Gerhart - put 

to vote and carried. A letter of appreciation for his services will be sent 

to Bro. Kutzner. Relative to the Chairmanship of the Missionary Committee, 

which Bro. Kutzner formerly held, the Board decided to notify the Committee of 

the resignation and the Committee will elect its own Chairman. 

Letters of Transfer requested by Miss Debbye Grant and the John Serbins 

(Debbye to Christian Chapel in Tulsa, OK, and the Serbins to Calvary Assembly, 

Wyncote, were granted."' A letter of appreciation for the services of the Serbins 

to Highway Tabernacle will be sent to them. 

It was moved by Brother Davis, seconded by Bro. Gerhart, that the membership of 

Bro. Griffin be reactivated. The motion was carried. 

The meeting then adjourned. 

C. Muir, Churc 
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ully submitted, 

Clerk 


